
From the Directorõs Deské 
 

Hello Families, 
 I hope you enjoyed meeting with your childôs teacher for conferences.  It is amaz-
ing to see the growth we are already seeing in the children.  As your childôs first and most 
important teachers, you are a great asset to us in our mission to provide your child with 
the developmental learning opportunities they need to meet or exceed all of the state 
standards and have the confidence to look forward to and enjoy their elementary years.  
Please continue to share with us your input on your childôs style of learning and please 
read the weekly newsletters from your child's teacher so you can reinforce the skills that 
they have been working on in class. So many skills can be reinforced on the way home in 
the car or on a neighborhood walk: looking for letters, shapes, colors, numbers, building 
vocabulary etc.    A list of fun family time activities is included in this newsletter.  Addition-
ally, here are a few resources that have great activities as wellï 
www.brightbeginningsfl.com (check the parent link), and join the vroom app on your 
phone.  The vroom app sends you simple daily activities based on your childôs age. 
 Please remember these car line safety tips: do not go around the car in front of 
you, do not walk across the car line, and arrive on time so your child can enjoy all of their 
morning activities.  Thank you!   
 The children have been so amazing wearing their masks.  Please remember to 
wash them regularly and send an extra one in their backpack in case theirs gets wet or  
dirty, etc.  I attended a Zoom conference with the Health Dept. last night, regarding the 
new Emergency Rule from the Governorôs Office.  Based on this information and per the 
Health Dept.ôs best practices protocol and the Diocesan Covid Review Panel, we are con-
tinuing with our existing protocols.  We will continue to update you as needed.   
 We have had a few parents report that their child has a non- Covid virus.  Thank 
you so much for keeping your child home until they are symptom free for a minimum of 24 
hours, without medicine.  As a quality preschool environment, we reserve the right to 
send a child home from school if we feel that they are not feeling well.  Additionally, send-
ing your child back to school before they are completely well only increases their risk of 
relapse.  If your child is showing any signs of Covid-19: fever, fatigue, headache, myalgia, 
cough, nasal congestion, loss of taste or smell, sore throat, shortness of breath or difficul-
ty breathing, abdominal pain, diarrhea, nausea or vomiting, poor appetite or poor feeding, 
please have them tested by your pediatrician prior to returning to school. 
 Please watch for an email from your childôs class room parents.  We are heading 
into the holiday season and the children will be having lots of parties in their classrooms.  
Some of the room parents will create sign-up genius forms so that you will have an oppor-
tunity to donate small items for their classroom parties: paper products, decorations, etc.   
 The children are looking forward to their classroom Halloween Party and Parade.  
Your child may wear their Halloween costume to school on Friday,      October 29th.  
Please do not have them wear anything that inhibits their sight and make sure they have 
on sneakers.   
 We would like to say thank you to all of our preschool families for entrusting your 
children into our care.  We are so blessed to be a part of your childôs early learning expe-
rience.     
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns please call the office. 
 
Blessings,          
Kathie Mitchell, Director 

ECC Hours 

7:30am-6:00pm 

Dates to Remember 

J October 4th 
   Feast of St. Francis 
J October 29 
Halloween Parties 

J November 18-19 
Thanksgiving Parties 

J  November 22-26 
Thanksgiving Break 
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St. Luke Early Childhood Center 
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Making Learning Fun since 1986! 

The mission of St. Luke Early Childhood Center is to provide the foundation for a lifelong love of learning by  
nurturing the whole child through exploration and creativity in a Catholic spirit. 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 

¶ Skill Building games  

¶ Religion Corner 

¶ Healthy Lunch Ideas  

¶ Birthdays 

¶ Amazon Smile Information 

¶ Sponsors 

 Adopt-a-Class 

Thank Yous 

 

 

The Mitchell Family  

The Amann Family 

The Greenlee Family-
Tampa Bay Tree Service 

The Carey Family 

The Radeline Family 

D&W Heating and A/C- 
The McDow Family 

The Kardos Family 

The Krachenfeis/Goede 
Families 

The Beal Family 

The Hung Family 

Donations 

The Marks family 

The Grachenfeis/Goede 
Families 

The Beal Family 

Tampa Bay Tree Service/ 
The Greenlee Family 

http://www.brightbeginningsfl.com


If you use Amazon, you can support our school each time you make a qualifying  
purchase, at no extra cost to you!!  Here is how... 



 
 
 
 
 
 

¶ As parents we are modeling for our children everyday 
how to handle our emotions: joy, sadness, excitement, 
frustration.  When your child expresses their emotions 
appropriately let them know that they made a great 
choice.  Remind them that it is okay to be angry, sad or 
frustrated, but we need to use our words to communi-
cate- not our hands or feet. 

¶ Building their language skills helps them to express 
themselves.  Often younger children will just point or 
fuss until their needs are met; please encourage them to 
use their words.   

¶ In conversation, encourage them to take turns talking 
and wait until you finish your sentence before they start 
theirs. 

¶ Take turns playing games, etc. 

                                                         
 
 
 
 
 

Motor Skills     
¶ Large Motor 
 Out door play  Riding a trike 
 Kicking a ball  Balancing   
 Running, Jumping           Playing catch  

¶ Fine Motor 
 Play-Doughï encourages muscle development for  
  greater fine motor control                                   
 Cut coupons 
 Cut out pictures and glue to paper to create Christmas 
  wish list 
 Paint with water outside with various sized brushes 
 Draw with sidewalk chalk 
 Draw pictures to share their feelings 
 Have your child draw pictures for your holiday cards 
 Use salad tongs to sort colored veggies, balls, etc. 

Skill Building Games 

 
 
 
 

 

Literacy  
¶ Reading stories to them dailyï older siblings can help 

¶ Take a picture walk through the book before reading: 
 Predict what will happen 
 Check afterwards to see if they were right 

¶ When reading, talk about the title, author, illustrator. 

¶ Play I Spy when you are out running errands 

¶ Name letters on favorite cereal boxes 

¶ What letter does their favorite restaurant start with? 

¶ Letter hunt at the grocery store 

¶ Encourage them to create ñwordsò with refrigerator magnets 

¶ While waiting for an appointment, let them highlight all of 
the words that start with the same letter as their name. 

 
 
 
 

¶ Go on a shape hunt.  Look for items around the house,  
neighborhood, grocery store. 

¶ Count items around the house: number of windows, doors, 
beds. 

¶ Fold napkins into different shapes for dinner 

¶ Setting the table and naming all of the shapes: cylinder glass, 
circle plate, etc. 

¶ Go on a number hunt : clock, telephone, license plates, street 
signs 

¶ Roll play-dough into numbers 

¶ See how high they can count before the light turns green 

¶ Sort socks by color and size 

¶ Sort groceries by shape and then patternï cylinder, cube, 
cylinder, cube... 

                                Science 
¶ Cooking 

¶ Planting or working in the garden 

¶ Caring for the house plants 

¶ Caring for a family pet 

¶ Going on a bug hunt in your yard 
 Talk about the color 
 Number of legs 
 Where they think it lives and why 
 

                                Science 
¶ Playing with their shadow  

¶ Paint with water and watch it evaporate 

¶ Roll their initial out of refrigerated bread 
dough and let them watch it rise in the oven as 
it bakes 

¶ Float different balls on the air stream from 
your hair dryer.  Ask them what they think 
will happen first 

¶ What sinks and floats in the bath tub: lego, 
wooden block, nut, plastic lid, screw, etc. 

  
Most importantly  
HAVE FUN! 



Religion Corner 
  
 The Feast of St. Francis is on October 4th.   He is the patron saint of Godõs 
beautiful animals.  As part of our celebration of St. Francis we will also explore how im-
portant it is for us to care for God's creation.  For example: showing responsibility by 
doing our class jobs, caring for our class pets, and taking care of our school.  We will also 
discuss our wild animal friends and how we can love and care for them.     
 This month we will learn that each one of us is unique and important and how 
when we are kind to one another, we are imitating Jesus.  The threes and fours will con-
tinue working on the Safe Environment benchmarks; reinforcing our Christian values and 
empowering the children to take an active part in their personal safety.  This program is 
taught through developmentally appropriate stories and songs.  Additionally, the fours 
will visit the statue of Mary and learn about her important role in our salvation and how 
much she trusted God.  Threeõs will continue to read from the Daily Devotions, learning 
how much Jesus loves and cares for us.  They will also learn about Mary and visit our 
church.   
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            Reminder for Sick Students  

 

    Parents are reminded that if their child has flu symptoms please keep them home until they 
are symptom free for a minimum of 48 hours.    If your child has possible Covid-19 symptoms, 
please keep them home to observe them until you are able to make a clear determination.  If 
their symptoms are consistent with Covid-19 please wait until they are at least symptom free 
for  72 hours or you have a negative test result.  Remember sending a child to school before 
they are symptom free often sends the child into a relapse and spreads germs to the other 
children.  If your child is sent home sick they may not return to school the next day at a mini-
mum.  Thank you for helping us to keep all of our children and staff healthy, happy and in 
school!  
     If your child is sick and you find out that they have a contagious illness please notify the 
ECC so we can make parents aware that their child may have been exposed.   
     Anytime your child is absent please remember to call or email the ECC office no later than 
10:00a.m. to let us know of their absence. 

Birthdays so far 
this year!! 

 
Savannah B.  8/2 

Bentley D.  8/7 

Ethan H.  8/7 

Thomas F.  8/8 

Leo C.   8/10 

Henry S.  8/16 

Caroline W.  8/22 

Isabelle L.  8/24 

Ethan C.  8/25 

Cooper N.  8/27 

Evan D.  8/30 

Ashton P. 8/30 

Benicio M. 8/31 

Zoe H.  9/9 

 

 

 

Michael L.  9/16 

Ella K.  9/19 

Dillon O.  9/27 

Mary H.  10/2 

William A. 10/5 

Luke R. 10/7 

Kai D.  10/9 

Natalia R.  10/9 

Justin G. 10/17 

Rori O.  10/19 

Mason M.  10/26 

Stephen F. 10/28 

 

 

 
Our Pre-K classes will be enjoying weekly visits, this 
month, from  our PEACEMAKER friends!  This is an 
amazing program provided by the county, that reinforc-
es positive social behaviors.  They have an amazing 
puppet KC that models for them positive ways to handle 
frustration and anger.  It is a wonderful program! 
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Carving a Pumpkiné 
Turn it into a learning experience 

 
1. Compare the size, texture, and shape of pump-
kins in the store before purchasing  

2. Have your child guess whether it will float or 
sink in a tub or sink of water  

3. Have them guess how many seeds will be in 
the pumpkin.  Set up small bowls or paper 
cups and have them put 10 seeds in each cup.  
Figure out how many seeds it contained.  Old-
er children can practice counting by 10ôs. 

4. Talk to them about what shapes they think 
would make a cool Jack-o-Lantern face.  How 
many of each shape do they think you will 
need. 

5. As you cut the shapes talk to them about the 
characteristics of that shapeï IEï Letôs count 
how many sides this triangle has, are the sides 
all the same length, etc. 

6. Have your child help you scrape out the in-
sides with a pumpkin scoop. 

7. Try cooking the pumpkin different ways: 
cubed and served as a vegetable with dinner, 
steam it in the microwave and puree it to use 
in cookies or try out the pumpkin bread recipe 
on the next page.  Talk to your child about the 
differences in taste and texture.   

8. Cooking is great because it includes vocabu-
lary building, math, and science.  Allow your 
child to measure, count, smell, taste the indi-
vidual ingredients, and then enjoy the com-
pleted bread.  

9. Most importantly enjoy the time together!! 

Enjoy a little fall baking! 
When I was a teacher I used to make this recipe with my class.   
I was given the recipe by a class grandma probably 25 years 
ago, and it is still one of my favorites.  Children love baking.  
You can have them help you measure, count, stir, etc.  It is an 
awesome sensory experience because of the great smells and 
flavors! 


